
MEMORANDUM 

 

Date:  September 20, 2021 

To:  Selectboard 

From:  Josh Arneson, Town Manager 

RE:  Posting of Notice of Public Hearing To Consider Discontinuance Of A 

Portion Of The Class 4 Section Of Town Highway 20 Also Known As 

Williams Hill Road And/Or Palmer Road 
 

The above referenced hearing notice was posted or mailed as follows: 

• Mailed via certified mail prior to July 2021 to: 

o All people living on TH20 and all lienholders of those properties.  

o All 163 people who signed the petition 

o Vermont Forest Parks and Recreation 

o Hinesburg Selectboard. 

• Prior to July 31, 2021 notice was given to the Richmond Planning Commission and the hearing 

was discussed at their August 4, 2021 meeting. 

• Prior to July 31, 2021 the notice was posted in the Town Clerk’s office, in the display case for 

bulletins at the Town Center, in the Richmond Post Office, and at the Richmond Free Library 

• Published in Seven Days on August 4, 2021. 

• Prior to July 31, 2021 the notice was posted on richmondvt.gov 

 


